CITY OF ELSBERRY

SPECIAL SESSION 
2019 BUDGET REVIEW MEETING 

DECEMBER 19, 2018
ELSBERRY CITY HALL

The Board of Aldermen of the City of Elsberry met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall, 6:00 pm.  Mayor Steve Wilch presided over the meeting.  Present were Alderman Davis, Alderman Hartley, Alderman Rockwell, Alderman Short, 
City Clerk Sue Hogarth and Brian Hemmer from Alliance.  
Alderman Harper and City Attorney Robert Guinness were unable to attend. 
Mayor Wilch called the meeting to order and led in the pledge to the flag.  
Roll call deemed a quorum present.
- Request for City of Elsberry to become a Community Partnership Sponsor with ECGA (Elsberry Community Growth Association) for $250, $500 or $1,000 for 2019 and add this to the budget as an annual expense - City Clerk Sue Hogarth




City Clerk Sue Hogarth presented the community partnership sponsor program with the ECGA to the Board of Aldermen.   There was a question on the legality of entering into a partnership sponsorship agreement using taxpayer dollars.   City Clerk Sue Hogarth agreed to check with City Attorney Guinness to see if there are any legal issues.  A motion was made by Alderman Rockwell to table this until the January board meeting, seconded by Alderman  Davis.             .


AYES - All In Favor
   NAYS - 0 
ABSENT - 1
Motion Carried

- Discussion of annual Service Awards for City Employees


This discussion was tabled from the December 11th board meeting.  Mayor Wilch looked back in old meeting minutes and there was nothing documented in any meeting minutes or proposed in any budgets that were approved or any ordinances regarding annual Service Awards for city employees.  City Clerk Sue Hogarth did say that the service awards were on the payroll checks so there were taxes taken out.  There was some discussion about how city employees receive paid benefits and retirement that are subject to annual increases that are paid by the city even though their salaries are not high so there shouldn't be a need for service awards.  Alderman Rockwell wants to check with City Attorney Guinness to see what his stance is on the service awards. Alderman Short asked about the total amount of service awards issued and it came to $495.00 for this year.  A motion was made by Alderman Rockwell to go ahead and pay out the service awards for this year but recommended that the board review the process and adopt an ordinance going forward, seconded by Alderman Short.

AYES - All In Favor
   NAYS - 0 
ABSENT - 1
Motion Carried

- Review proposed budget for General Revenue for 2019


1) Pay Raises for City Hall Employees


2) Approval for codification of city ordinances with General Code


3) Laptops / Software program for Board of Aldermen officials 
The proposed budget for General Revenue for 2019 was presented to the Board of Aldermen.  City Clerk Sue Hogarth worked with this budget since the December 11th board meeting and found some additional revenue from City Taxes, Use Tax and the Ameren franchise that were not accounted for that helped to balance the budget for 2019 even with the transfer of the 911 dispatch fees and the rent for the police station from Emergency Services. For the expenses, it was recommended to separate Office Supplies and Advertising and to combine Equipment Repair and Computer Supplies and code it Equipment Repair/Supplies.   The Building Maintenance budget line item needs to be increased per Alderman Hartley.
There was discussion about the pay increases for the police officers but this had been approved in a previous board meeting.  

The pay raises for City Hall employees was accounted for in this budget with a 50 cent per hour raise for City Treasurer Tammy Sharpe, City Clerk Sue Hogarth and part-time employee Pam Stewart which is just under a 3% cost of living increase.  After some discussion, a motion was made by Alderman Rockwell to approve the pay increases as long as they fit in the budget, seconded by Alderman Davis.


AYES - Alderman Rockwell & Alderman Davis


NAYS - Alderman Short & Alderman Hartley


Mayor Wilch voted AYE to break the tie and the motion was carried
The General Code codification did not get approval from the board so that $3,800 will be moved to Building Maintenance.  The election expense was also decreased since we will not have a gas tax ballot issue this year and that allocation will go towards the cost of new computers for City Hall and go towards the laptops / software program for the Board of Aldermen.  The cost of the software program is $4,950 per year for 3 years and the pricing that Alderman Short found for the laptops is $200 each for (8) laptops or $1,600 for a grand total of $6,550.  Alderman Rockwell recommended to table the purchase of the laptops / software program for the aldermen until the new computers for City Hall have been purchased to see what is remaining in the budget.  
City Clerk Sue Hogarth reviewed all the remaining proposed budgets for 2019 for Emergency Services, Streets, Water O&M, Sewer, Cemetery/Parks, Municipal Court and Page Branch Park.  In the Emergency Services budget, change Grant Donation in Expenses to Fundraising Expenses.  There was discussion about the police training fund and  if this money is lost if not used every year and this was not the case.  
The increase in the sewer fees will have to be adjusted for the first 3 months until the rate increase goes into effect so that will need to be changed on the sewer budget.

There was discussion about purchasing a new mower from the Cemetery/Parks budget from the reserve carry-over budget total and to hire seasonal help for lawn care / mowing from last night's Infrastructure Committee meeting.   Brian Hemmer w/Alliance stated that they are fully staffed with (6) employees and that this past summer they were not fully staffed so they should be able to handle the lawn care & mowing this year without hiring seasonal help.  

For Page Branch Park, there was discussion about purchasing a finish mower for around $8,000 to handle the back portion of the park and we could use some of the carry-over reserve budget total to partially pay for that expense but this can be addressed at a later date.  There was also discussion about sending some of the SEMA dollars back from the bridge portion so we can rebuild the bridge without the SEMA specifications which makes it so expensive.  Since there is no more prevailing wage, the bridge project should be re-bid to see if it will be less expensive since we have already purchased the lumber & steel.  

There was also discussion about adding a $50 increase per month to the salaries for the Mayor and board of aldermen.  This can be discussed at the January board meeting after consulting with City Attorney Guinness on the legalities.   
- January through December 2019 Budget Review / Approval

A motion was made by Alderman Short to approve the budget with the changes that were discussed in the meeting tonight, seconded by Alderman Rockwell.   

AYES - All In Favor
   NAYS - 0 
ABSENT - 1
Motion Carried

- Adjournment

A motion was made by Alderman Short  to adjourn the special session budget meeting, seconded by Alderman Davis.

AYES - All In Favor
   NAYS - 0 
ABSENT - 1
Motion Carried

Meeting adjourned at 7:41PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hogarth                                                                                                                                   City Clerk                                                                                                                                     City of Elsberry 

